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I have lived in Wilsonville for 30 years and have seen the onslaught of moneyed 

interests and land speculators trying to develop the most verdant, prime agricultural 

land in the world,  - the Willamette Valley/French Prairie Farmland.   Development of 

this precious farmland for industrial use is completely unacceptable.  Such 

development would benefit only the investors/developers and not the people of 

Wilsonville, Charbonneau or the People of Oregon.    

The people of Wilsonville have opposed such development for as long as I have lived 

here.  Such development can only be described as the worst use of our very precious 

shrinking farmland.  Such development would be in opposition to Oregon’s Land Use 

Goals and to the existing farmland zoning. Additionally, the foundation farmland of  

French Prairie is part of the Rural Reserve and does not have adequate water, 

sewer, stormwater or transportation.  The proposed site would put an incredibly 

addtional burden the I5 bridge which  is the only connection between Wilsonville and 

Charbonneau.   

 

Please place such industries on non-agricultural land.   

 

I urge you protect the foundation farmland of French Prairie. 

I urge you  to remove Wilsonville from Section 10 of SB 4!   

 

Thank you. 

 


